
Thornborough Pre-School 
 

The past year we have been dealing with the pandemic still and the ever changing guildlines 
which our staff, Committee and all children have adapted to easily and dealt with 
tremendously. Our new starters have excelled everyone’s expections in settling in and love 
being in our Pre-school. To the point they don’t want to go home!  
 
We have a fantastic new manager who works incredibly hard to ensure the children are 
learning and developing their next steps within the EYFS framework and we have all agreed 
we are incredibly lucky to have her. We have recently recruited a new Deputy Manager who 
is very driven (just like our manager) and we are very excited to have her on our team. We 
have a Lunchtime assistant who helps us prepare snack, set out lunchtime and is currently 
doing her Level 3 qualification as well! We are currently recruiting for another part time 
member of staff due to our numbers of children currently be the best ever and with 
enquiries coming in all the time for new starters. We currently have a waiting list for 
September and 2023 already.  
 
Financially this year again has obviously affected us, luckily not as bad as the year before, 
but with our continued fundraising of our usual annual events including some new events 
coming up and our increased numbers we continue to thrive and grow even stronger. We 
would like to thank the village for their support during our events and a special thank you to 
the Parish Council for their ongoing support during the last year.  
 
Sophie Roberson  
Chair, Pre-school Committee 
Chairpreschool@outlook.com 


